OWG report to ROS August 13, 2003

The OWG met on July 23, 2003. ERCOT reported that several TOs and QSEs staffed their back up facilities during the hurricane. OWG discussed changes to the NERC Certification testing.  The new tests are reported to be more difficult then the original test of 5 years ago.  Many Operators in ERCOT have to renew their certification because their original certification period is about to expire.  ERCOT Operators are currently being trained to take the certification test for Reliability Authority. The OWG discussed the possibility of a TO/QSE operator requirement for NERC Certification in early 2004. This issue will be on the agenda for the next meeting. 

The OWG reviewed the following posted OGRRs:

· 137 Limit for LaaR Participation due to PRR 415 – in comment period

· 138 Reactive Curves Requirement – in comment period

The OWG recommends the following OGRRs for ROS approval:

·    132 Transmission Operator Responsibility Clarification – as modified by OGRTF

·    133 Section 1 Corrections and Clarifications – as modified by OGRTF
Next OWG is scheduled for August 21, 2003.

A. The Operating Guide Revision Task Force met on July 22, 2003. 

At the request of the Seminar Development Group, the OGRTF discussed possible OG topics for presentation at the 2004 Operations Seminar. Action item was assigned to draft OGRR to resolve differences between the OG and ERCOT’s RAP/SPS Procedure. OGRTF is reviewing a draft OGRR to correct and clarify OG Section 2. 

Operating Guides Update

· Operating Guides – at their last meeting TAC approved OGRRs:

· 129 TO/TDSP Emergency Communication

· 130 Automatic Voltage Regulator and PSS Status Reporting Requirements

· 131 LaaR Qualification Procedure for RRS, Non-Spin, and Replacement

· 134 Calculation of Transmission Equipment Limits

Expected Effective Date is September 1, 2003.

The next OGRTF meeting is scheduled for August 20, 2003 at the Met Center.

B. The Black Start Task Force met August 12, 2003. A draft PRR and OGRR were discussed concerning back up voice communication requirements for TOs and Black Start Resources.

C. The Communications Task Force has not met since the last ROS meeting.

· Jack Thormahlen (LCRA) has agreed to chair the TF until the end of the year.

